CONTRACT AMENDMENT
No. 1
Little Nolan Rd. and S. W.S. Young Dr. Traffic Signal Project

This Amendment shall be made a part of the City of Killeen Little Nolan Rd. and S. W.S. Young Dr. Traffic Signal Project
Professional Services Agreement. This Contract was entered into on August 11, 2021. The change in the fee structure is as
follows:

JUSTIFICATION:

On August 11, 2021, a Professional Services Agreement was executed with Kimley-Horn and Associates, Inc. for a not to
exceed amount of $38,580. The scope included engineering design service for Little Nolan Rd. and S. W.S. Young Dr.
Traffic Signal Project. The consultant is asking to amend the contract for additional design fees as the scope has changed
from the original design. The proposed design has changed to the point where right of way will need to be acquired. The
property is already owned by the City, so proper boundary research and surveying will need to be performed to create the
proper documentation to file with the County. This amendment to the existing Professional Services Agreement is for
$12,000.

Proposed Contract

Present Contract Proposed Amount (Original thru
Scope of Services Phase Amount Amendment Amendment)
Lump Sum fee proposed - $38,580.00 $38,580.00
Additional Services - $12,000.00 $12,000.00
Total $38,580.00 $12,000.00 $50,580.00
Kimley-Horn and Associates, Inc. City of Killeen
By: Scott R. Arnold By: For Kent Cagle
Signature: MKW Signature:
Title:_Vice President Title: City Manager
Date: F€bruary 16, 2022 Date:
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